

CITY OF COLBERT
COUNCIL MEETING APRIL 3, 2017 
 7:00 P.M.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Present:  Council Members: Tim Wyatt, Roger Fortson, Bert Robinson, (Council Member Evelyn Power was absent). Mayor Chris Peck, Vicky Smith, Ann Waggoner, John Waggoner, Attorney Dale Perry, Ellyn and Carl Trinrud,  Phil Munro

Call to Order and Prayer: Mayor Chris Peck
Adoption of Agenda for April 3rd:  Motion made by Tim Wyatt and seconded by Bert Robinson to adopt    the April 3rd Agenda. All approved. 
Minutes for March 6th Approved as typed.

OLD BUSINESS:
Sale of Surplus Property:  Attorney Dale Perry discussed the sale of surplus property located adjacent to Carl and Ellyn Trinrud’s building consisting of .189 acres.  The only land-owners joining this property is Troy Porterfield, who had no interest in the property. Mr. Perry stated there was no legal need to place advertisement for bids in the local paper.  The property is being sold for $13,500.00, with an agreement for an easement on this property and the other Trinrud lot which contains an existing water line running across the northern side of tract and the right of ingress and egress to maintain and repair water line and read water meters when needed.  
Motion was made by Tim Wyatt to sell the property to Carl and Ellyn Trinrud at the price of $13,500 and motion was seconded by Bert Robinson.  All Approved.  It was agreed that the City may use the horseshoe area on July 4th, 2017, but no longer.  

CDBG Status:  The papers to re-apply for the grant were signed and Mr. Moneyhun has presented them for consideration.

Memorial Garden and Meeting Room Flooring Update:  The shrubbery has been planted in Memorial Garden.  Mulch was purchased to put around the shrubbery.  The rotten pieces on the fence have been replaced.  The floor covering for Meeting Room will be done this week.  

NEW BUSINESS:
Fund Report was read.

Tim Nunn Grass Cutting:  Mr. Nunn wrote a letter of apology to City (attached) for failure to keep grass properly maintained and invoiced the city for 11 times of lawn maintenance he had not billed.  He stated he also did not charge the City for the ball field cuttings. The total invoice was $16,445.00.  After discussion, a motion was made by Tim Wyatt to pay 14,800.50 (which is 10% less total invoice) and motion was seconded by Bert Robinson. All approved.  

Fourth Avenue Drainage Problem: Phil Munro presented a detailed map of drainage problem and location on Fourth Avenue and explained a plan of action to install a catch basin to direct the flow of water to a different location.  Tim Wyatt made a motion to pursue the project and hire Mr. Munro to over-see the project at a cost of 10% of project cost.  Motion was seconded by Bert Robinson.  All approved.  The City will be responsible to purchase or build the catch basin.  The total cost of the project should be $10,000 or less.  









DEPARTMENT REPORTS:
Mayor Peck mentioned the gym is in bad shape and stated we would not continue to rent it due to the unsafe condition.  No further action taken.  
Ball Field Bleachers have been returned.
New water line on Third Street and Hardman Morris Road being installed. 
July 4th Meeting immediately following Council Meeting.  Next July 4th Meeting is scheduled for May 6, 2017 following Council Meeting

Motion to adjourn made by Bert Robinson and seconded by Tim Wyatt.  All approved.
